
Wisconsin Exchange Bravo, LLC
Special Use Permit
Minutes

Date: October 12, 2023
Roll Call: Meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M. by Chairman Randy Faber. Board of
Appeals members present were Tim Haack, Tim Schaumberg, Kathy Jo Schraufnagel and Keith
Peters. Town Attorney John St. Peter was also in attendance.
Open Meeting Notice: Chairman Randy Faber confirmed the meeting was posted in the
appropriate places within the time period required by law.
Presentation of Application by the Applicant: Todd Cardinal, the owner/operatorof Hunter’s
Point Hunt Club, gave a description of his plans for a trap shooting warmup area at his facility.
This included his proposed safety rules, number of stations, safety rules, who would be using
the facility and the times it would be used throughout the season.
Public Comments in Favor of the Application: A couple of town residents voiced their
support for the warmup trap shooting area.
Public Comments in Opposition of the Application: Six town residents spoke out against
the proposed trap shooting area. The main concern amongst them all was added noise
throughout the area from the increased gun shots.
Other Public Comments: There were no comments during this period.
Applicants Response to Public Comments: No response was given by the applicant.
Discussion and Deliberation by the Board of Appeals: The hours of operation (season start
to season end) and the daily start time and daily end time were discussed. Along with the
number of throwers, who would be allowed to use the facility and how many clay pigeons would
be allowed per hunter was also discussed. It was also stressed that this facility would not be
open to everyone, only to those who would actively hunt at the facility on that day. They will not
be able to have public trap shooting leagues. Also, that it can not be a shooting range. A
review period was also discussed that would allow the Board to relook at the special use permit
after a specified time.
Decision of the Board of Appeals: Tim Schaumberg made a motion to approve the special
use permit with the conditions presented during the meeting. Keith Peters seconded the
motion. The motion passed 4-1 with Kathy Jo Schraufnagel with the dissenting vote.
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn was made by Randy Faber and seconded by Keith Peters.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 P.M.


